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INVERURIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINUTES 19th August, 2019

	Date:
	19th August, 2019

	Meeting time and place:     
	19.00 -21.45 hrs St Mary’s SEC Hall – Inverurie

	Subject:
	Minutes of Inverurie Community Council Meeting

	Present:
	Colin Wood (CW)(Chairman), Heather Watt (HW)(Secretary), Ron Reid 
(RR)(Treasurer), Alison Auld (AA), Martin Auld (MA), Gary Forbes (GF) 
Archie Peebles (AP), John Smith (J. Smith), Jane Summersgill (Jane S.), Doreen 
Cameron (DC).
Aberdeenshire Councillors: Cllr Baillie, Cllr Berry, Cllr Ewenson.

	In Attendance:
	Hilary Hodgkinson, Ian Mitchell, Moira Wilkinson, 

	Apologies:
	Mike Hebenton (MH), Fiona Peebles (FP), Steve Russell (SR), John Sangster (JS)(Vice-Chair) Cllr Whyte.


	NO
	Item
	Action By
	Date Required

	1.
	Welcome and Apologies
CW welcomed all to the meeting and made apologies as listed above.

CW thanked Derek Ritchie – Bid Manager of Inverurie Bid and Inverurie Events who gave a presentation.
	
	

	2.
	Declarations of Interest
AP – Men shed, MA – Ury Riverside Park, AA – Inverurie Events 

Cllr Bailey – Resilience Group
	
	

	3.
4.
	Police Report
The Police Report is attached to these minutes.  An officer did not attend the meeting.

MA stated that in July he had observed a car parked on double yellow lines in Burn Lane and a Police car was held up behind it and the officers took no action.  

CW to write to Police Scotland in relation to Burn Lane and Market Place yellow lines being ignored and enquire about Police Policy in relation to this matter.

Minutes of Previous Meeting

.
The minutes of the meeting on 17th June, 2019 were approved.  Proposed by AP and seconded by AA


	CW
	16/09/19


	5.
	Matters Arising 
Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting on 17th June, 2019

Laptop

HW confirmed she has received the laptop from AP.
Mary’s (Burn Lane) Crossing

Cllr Berry explained that the above was due to be on the agenda for the area committee August meeting.  Due to the work being further along than expected a report recommending the preferred option will come to Garioch Area Committee on 17th September, 2019.
Cllr Baillie suggested someone tell Mary, and AP agreed to do this.

These meetings are open to the public for viewing only if anyone is interested in attending.

Inverurie Retail Park Junction

CW had written to the agents of the owners of the site to urge action on the traffic and drainage problems.  He received a detailed response which are attached to these minutes and works have since commenced.
War Memorial
RR had written to express our concern but the planning application has since been approved.
Action Tracker Report
HW presented the pens that Group B had received approval for at June’s meeting.  HW eventually sourced Eco Pens made from recycled CD cases within approved budget.  The 2 banners had also been purchased and one would be on display at St Mary’s Church gate around 5 days prior to each meeting.
HW told the meeting about Group B’s plans for a fun competition which involves sending photographs to ICC FB page with the pen on its travels.  A photograph was taken of everyone holding a pen to post on our FB page.

Community Council Projects

FP going to rearrange postponed twinning meeting.

Planning and Licensing

CW stated that the Planning and Licensing Sub Committee will be meeting with Ailsa of the LDP team to finalise ICC vision for Inverurie, ahead of Area Committee meeting on 3rd September, 2019

ICC Boundary Area

It was decided that a sub committee should be formed to discuss how to move forward this action.  RR and J. Smith agreed to be part of the sub-committee and it was suggested that other ICC members not present should be contacted and asked if they would also like to take part.
Rusty Damaged Lampposts

MA had a response saying that it will be looked into.

AOCB
Aberdeenshire Council’s Litter & Waste Policy Consultation
ICC has submitted a response to the draft plan consultation.
Blackhall Road Crossing

CW wrote to various departments highlighting the lack of pedestrian crossings on Blackhall Road.  Response is attached.
	Cllr’s
AP
Group B
FP

PLSC
HW


	28/10/19
17/09/19
07/09/19
16/09/19

22/08/19

21/08/19

	6.
	Secretary Report/Correspondence
HW give a summary of correspondence we had received over the 2 months since our last meeting which had all been circulated via email.  

The only comments were on the recent communication from Nom Wright (AC) on a new scheme to produce a local “Litter Prevention Action Plan”.  It was agreed that a sub committee should be formed and AA, J. Smith, Cllr Berry agreed to be part of this and HW agreed to ask other members not present if they were interested in joining.
AP requested that all emails received by the secretary be altered to accommodate those members with older versions of programs or older phones.  It was decided that this was not “best practice” and the secretary should continue to forward the file as it was received. All new correspondence created by ICC will continue to use the older version.

	HW
	21.08.19

	7.
	Treasurer’s Report

RR reported that there had been various challenges trying to change the authorised signatures for the ICC bank account but was working towards achieving this and in the meantime both he and AP were authorised cheque signatories on ICC bank account.

RR suggested that a registry of assets be established and this was agreed.

The accounts are attached to this minute and the balance at the date of our meeting is £2,244.19.


	RR
	16/09/19



	8.

	Aberdeenshire Councillors Reports
Cllr Berry and Cllr Bailey had nothing to report. Cllr Whyte had emailed in her absence to say Traffic Lights that had stopped working on High Street will be fixed tomorrow.  Cllr Ewenson’s reported that at the Infrastructure Services committee on Thursday we would be discussing the plans for Household Recycling Centres. The main aim is to divert industrial/commercial waste away from the centres and restrict the access to householders only. Certain types of vehicles e.g. Pickup trucks, trailers will need permits to enter but these will be free of charge
MH had emailed a question to CW to ask the Cllr’s.  Which was that while at the Bass to meet Scotland in Bloom judges as part of the ICC’s efforts to get the Pictish stones and develop the heritage walks.  MH was approached by a member of the public who complained about various issues including the grass burnt by weed killer at path edges, cut grass not collected and cloth graves.
Rabbits burrowing under gravestones and the general state of the bass.

Ian Mitchell who was in attendance stated that Aberdeenshire Council never pick up grass and the rabbits were an ongoing issue that hopefully HAMP and the Council would have a solution too. RR also clarified that sand was a result of rabbit burrowing.
J. Smith reported an observable increase of Dog Fouling in Kellands Park.  CW stated that the best action was to use the “report it” section of Aberdeenshire Council Website and he had shared this on ICC FB page.

AP asked if we could be notified of the Garioch Area Committee agenda’s and HW agreed to forward a link for that purpose.  

	HW
	23.08.19


	9.
10.
i.

iii.
Iv

v.

vi.

vii.

viii.


	Community Council Projects
Ury Riverside Park 

2 potential volunteers dates are 16th and 24th November, 2019.  The path has been repaired by MTM construction FOC and they are putting in additional drainage.  Designs for the entrance are being discussed.  Park run likely to go ahead early November, 2019.  Giant Hogweed still an ongoing problem.  Discussions then took place about funding for eradication of problem plants such as Giant Hogweed were generally only available for 4-5 years whereas research shows it takes up to 15 years to fully eradicate further growth. Cllr’s to investigate
Twinning

FP and AP enjoyed their visit to Bagneres-de-Bigorre for Bastille Day and FP had a ride along the finish stage for that stage of the Tour De France.  
AP informed us that Tennis was a popular sport in Bagneres-de-Bigorre along with cycling.  With Inverurie’s potential new Tennis Court AP thought that connections could be made between clubs and Twinning were going to look at this further.

Heritage Trails

MH sent in an update which AA read out as below
“Draft brochure completed with text layout. CP & Co working on maps for the North and South walks. Work on selection of photos being done by us all and Alex and I due to meet CP & Co the week after next to look at their placement in the brochure. Suggestion of £1 charge to cover future printing costs”

Short Term & Other Working Groups

Groups -Short Life Working Groups Reports

CW asked each of the groups to nominate a spokesperson to update ICC at the next meeting of their progress.

Planning and Licensing

Nothing additional
Sub Group Report – agreement for action

Nothing to report


Strategic Items

As mentioned earlier

Proxy Applications – Garioch Sports Centre Planning Applications

CW read letter giving us an update. Letter attached

Procedures Sub Group

Sub group disbanded as work on Standing Orders completed

Representations Reports
HW reported that as the ICC member of Inverurie Events the Pride of Inverurie would take place this coming Friday 23/08/19 and our very own RR was nominated for an award.

HW also reported that on the GNMCSG she made CW aware of a report by Dawn Brown of Garioch Partnership on Kellands area that mentioned road crossings on Blackhall Road.  CW had corresponded with Dawn and the report was actually speaking about a different crossing which Dawn stated she would rectify in her report and share with ICC once completed


	Cllr’s
HW


	16/09/19
16/09/19

	11.
	Groupfest 2019
HW confirmed that AP had booked the Town Hall for the 7th September, 2019.  Invites had been sent out and Fly Cup Catering had agreed to provide the catering again after last year’s success.

CW requested that all ICC’s attend and help out for at least a part of the day.  AA, MA, DC, GF, AP, J. Smith, Jane S, HW, CW, Cllr Bailey all committed to attend.  Emails would be sent out to members not present tonight.

	HW


	21/08/19



	12.
	Mary’s (Burn Lane) Crossing
Taken Earlier


	
	

	13.

	Allotments
AP informed the ICC that the Men’s Shed were preparing to relocate to land off Old Port Road where hopefully they would have allotments.

RR then questioned the Aberdeenshire Councillors as how come the Men’s Shed could accomplish what Aberdeenshire Council has failed to provide for the ICC area.   

Cllr’s and Ian Mitchell assured RR that there had been many people in Aberdeenshire Council working towards acquiring allotment land for many years but to date had been unsuccessful.

Cllr’s and CW agreed to write to the appropriate people in Aberdeenshire Council for a response to this ongoing request.
	Cllr’s/

CW


	16/09/19

	14
	Garioch Resilience Group
Cllr Bailey gave us an update and said that Fiona Cooper had to resign from her position due to ill health.  The group were almost finalising their proposed plan and Cllr Bailey was intending attending Groupfest 2019 and was hopeful to get other groups to buy into their proposal.

	Cllr

Baillie

	07/09/19


	15.


	AOCB

AP congratulated Cllr Berry and Inverurie Scout Group on the success of the raft race which Cllr Berry then acknowledged had been a great success and hope the Scouts would pull it off again next year.

Cllr Berry informed the ICC of a Scout initiative to collect crisp packets as part of “Crisps for Helmond 79” aiming to help bring a life-saving air ambulance to the north east. Cllr Berry requested that all ICC save their crisp packets and deliver them to the Scout hut or take them to ICC meetings to give to her.

	
	

	16.
	Closure Time and Date of Next Meeting

The meeting closed at 21.45
The next meeting will be on 16th September at 7.00 pm in St Marys SEC Hall.

Further Meetings in 2019: 16th Sep, 28th Oct, 18th Nov and 16th Dec.


	
	


	Minutes Produced by:
	Heather Watt

	Date of Draft Minutes
	21.08.19

	Draft Minutes Reviewed by Members:
	Colin Wood 23.08.19

	Minutes Approved:
	

	Signed:
	

	Date:
	


